

Multi-zonal Service Symposium Workgroup Minutes

Wednesday 06-22-2016, 7pm CST

gotomeeting.com

- **Open with moment of silence and serenity prayer (7:02 p.m.)**
- **Members present**
 - Introductions: Daniel, Andy, Barry, Randie, Sharon, Scott, Lucy, John, Jim, Amanda, Pat joined a little late. Angie joined later also.
 - New members present: None
 - NA-versaries: June 10 Randie celebrated 29 yrs.
 - Approved minutes for 6/1/16
- **Reports**
 - Facilitator: I haven't done anything related to MZSS since last meeting because I've been busy. I do plan to attend the next programming meeting.
 - Co-Facilitator: I did not get the email blast sent out. Will work on that Saturday morning.
 - Treasurer: Absent
 - Co-Treasurer: No written report. Mary got on paypal. Sharon and Mary will get together soon. A check was received from Lucy for tshirts.
 - Facilities: Nothing new to report
 - Merchandise
Randie sold 3 more shirts and will send money to Mary after selling a couple more. Out of 2Xs. Lots of smalls and mediums. Will get with Andy about colors for the rest of the shirts. Amanda/Barry will sell some at IRCNA.
 - Technology: Vacant
 - Programing: We last met on Friday June 17th. We've mostly been focused on reaching out to people for facilitator/presenter options. We have tentative facilitators for about 50% of the slots. We are sending email/flyer to previously interested people, as well as submitting the workshop list with our needs for the next eblast and online. If you know of someone (or yourself) that is experienced in one of these topics, as well as a great presenter/engaging facilitator, please pass their contact info on to myself or anyone on the programming task group for consideration.

We will also be looking into how to use our website or online apps to have attendees interface with the schedule, workshop materials, each other throughout the weekend.

Our next meeting is Tuesday July 5th, 7:30pm CST via Skype.

With love and gratitude in service,
Amanda M.

- Registration: We have 6 registrations. All paid. Need to get back in the system and figure out how to see tshirts/mugs. Maybe at the event, we will give people a ticket to take to merchandise to get their tshirts/mugs they've paid for.
- Arts & Graphics: Got to do some color changing for Randie. Immediate needs: finish examples for website. We made a decision to make hoodies black if someone could change that on the web. I need picture of the mug and for garage style shirts. Andy has links, but needs to put the art on template and send to Jeff. Is there a way to show design on back? It looks like all you're getting is a shirt with the design on the front.
- **Old Business**
 - New volunteers – Open Positions
 - Technology & Host. No nominations/volunteers. Thought someone (Willy?) was going to be on the call for host, but he's not. Amanda also talked to Brian who had someone in mind.
 - Online Registration.
 - Other Website Changes. None.
 - Email Blast – covered above.
- **New Business**
 - Target Audience of this Symposium
 - Programming
 - Sunday Schedule: Talked at last meeting on 6/1 but there were not enough on the call to make any decisions. Is everyone ok with if there are no zonal business meetings, the workshops will go until 11, 11:15, or 11:30 even – or we could make start time not so early? 8:30-11:30 proposed (if no zones meet) All agreed, no objections. Looked at Friday again – no objections to schedule.
 - What we give Speakers/Workshop leaders. Nothing of monetary value budgeted. Giving our love and hugs. No objections.

- Filling Responsibilities of Open Positions. Does anyone know how to get a hold of Willy? John knows how.

- **Next meeting:** July 13, 7pm CST gotomeeting.com. Sharon will take notes for Lucy as she has another commitment.

- **Closed at 7:40ish**